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The Last Days of Summer--Looking Forward to 
Fall

     Like everyone else in South Florida, I am happy 
when I know that the long very hot days of sum-
mer will soon be coming to an end. As I write this 
article for the fall newsletter, we are preparing the 
property for a possible hurricane (Erika). Even 
though we are days out from possible landfall, it 
takes all of those days to prepare the Museum. 
Bonnet House is blessed with a number of volun-
teers and dedicated staff members who are helping 
us get ready.

One of the reasons I look forward to cooler weather 
is because it is the time of year when Bonnet House 
shines its brightest. The very popular Cruising 
Down the River continues with a November cruise 
down the New River. Our birding classes contin-
ue in November with Ascend to Better Birding. 
Orchid growing enthusiasts can learn about basics, 
repotting, mounting, disease and pest control
on Saturdays throughout the fall and winter. An-
other wonderful event is our Orchid, Garden & 
Gourmet Food Festival on Saturday December 5th 
and Sunday December 6th. This year will mark our 
9th Annual Orchid & Exotic Plant Sale which also 
includes orchid displays, orchid care lectures, gour-
met food trucks, cooking demos, a green market & 
more.

So come join us at Bonnet House this fall. In addi-
tion to regular offering of tours, there’s a lot more 
to love when the weather gets cooler at Bonnet 
House. For a complete list of events see Page 15.



Florida Division of Cultural Affairs Funds Bonnet 
House
     

The Florida Division 
of Cultural Affairs has 
awarded Bonnet House 
a grant of $69,122 for 
the 2015-2016 fiscal 
year that began July 
1st.  The grant award 
will help support 
public tours of Bonnet 

House and its curatorial needs.  Last year (2014-15), 
the legislature fully funded the cultural organization 
grants program for the first time in many, many years 
yielding a grant to Bonnet House of $150,000.  As 
a result of the decrease in funding, Bonnet House 
will pursue a less ambitious marketing program this 
year.  Still the $69,122 grant is incredibly important 
for Bonnet House.  Please take a moment to contact 
your state representative and senator and offer your 
thanks for the support the legislature showed for arts 
and culture in Florida.  Just let them know how much 
you appreciate the state funding for the Division of 
Cultural affairs grant programs and how much it will 
help Bonnet House this year.

Buy a Friend a Membership
     

 

    Reading this newsletter means you are in all like-
lihood a member of Bonnet House.  That means you 
have made a personal commitment to aid in its pres-
ervation.  You can help Bonnet House even further 
by purchasing a membership for a family member or 
friend who appreciates the arts and understands the 
importance of historic preservation.  Your generosity 
will allow even more people to learn about Bonnet 
House and its rich history.  With the holidays right 
around the corner a Bonnet House membership could 
be the perfect gift too.  Memberships can be pur-
chased through the Bonnet House website, on site at 
the Welcome Center, South Gate, and Museum Shop, 
or by calling 954-703-2603.

20th Young Artist Music Series VIP Seats Available

     Thursday, January 
21, 2016 will mark the 
debut of the 20th annual 
Young Artist Music Series 
at Bonnet House with 
a performance by Lynn 
University String Quar-
tet.  Subsequent concerts 
will be on February 11th, 
March 10th and April 7th.  
This is a real milestone 
for this program that has 
become such a tradition 
at Bonnet House.  Why 
not join in the tradition 
with VIP seats?  It’s more 
affordable than you might 
think.  For information on Music Series sponsorship 
contact Patrick Shavloske at 954-703-2603 or 
patrickshavloske@bonnethouse.org.

Year End Brings Time for Financial Review

     The stock market 
has seen some volatil-
ity this fall.  Oil prices 
are low and uncertain-
ties in China seem to 
be impacting markets 
here at home.  If you 
are considering mak-
ing a year-end gift to 
Bonnet House, maybe 
a gift of stock would be something to consider?  By 
making a gift of stock you can avoid capital gains 
taxes on any appreciation, and the full value of the 
stock may be eligible for a charitable deduction.  For 
deduction on your 2015 tax return, December 31st 
is the deadline for making your contribution.  Stock 
transfers to Bonnet House may be made electroni-
cally and are easily accomplished.  Check with your 
financial advisor to see if a gift of stock makes sense.

Finally, take the next few weeks to review your estate 
plans and consider whether Bonnet House might be 
included as a beneficiary.  If you haven’t made a will, 
do so.  It’s a certain way of determining who receives 
your assets.  For most people it’s a simple process, 
and adding Bonnet House as a beneficiary takes only 
a few words.  For more information about year-end 
giving, stock transfers and bequests, contact Patrick 
Shavloske at 954-703-2603.

Development News



Florida on Wheels 
by Denyse Cunningham

     Tycoon industrialist Henry Morrison Flagler 
owned the Florida East Coast Railway (FEC). To 
induce him to build it the government had given 
Flagler land along the proposed route of the line. The 
Florida East Coast Land Company, which according 
to the 1893-94 Chicago City Directory was located 
on the floor below Hugh Taylor Birch’s law firm Galt 
& Birch, was formed by Flagler to sell land to pro-
spective settlers. He made money both from the sale 
of this land and from the buyers who became custom-
ers of his railroad, using it to transport goods to and 
from northern markets.  Flagler also built extravagant 
hotels to lure tourists who would use his railway to 
escape the chilly northern climates.

     Flagler put James Ingraham in charge of Flori-
da land sales. The archives of the Henry Morrison 
Flagler Museum in Palm Beach hold correspondence 
between Ingraham and Hugh Taylor Birch.

     In 1896 when the first FEC train arrived in Fort 
Lauderdale there were no more than 50 farmers living 
in present day Broward County. 

     Florida was being advertised as an exceptional 
place to live where agricultural pursuits could be 
conducted year-round. To help attract permanent res-
idents to South Florida Flagler formed the Travelers’ 
Information Company whose job it was to promote 

his businesses in 13 northern cities. The company 
created Florida on Wheels, painted railcars converted 
into a rolling exposition. The cars toured the nation 
from 1880 to 1900 presenting alluring photographs 
and facts about the state. They were made of woods 
from Florida and contained produce typically grown 
here.  Florida on Wheels made a special appearance 
at Chicago’s 1893 world’s fair.

     Glowing advertisements for the Flagler venture 
appeared in northern newspapers, bulletins and maga-
zines such as The Homeseeker.  Agricultural success-
es, the inexpensiveness of land and the perfect cli-
mate were also touted in South Florida newspapers, 
the [Juno]Tropical Sun, the Miami Metropolis and the 
Miami News. 

Florida’s Rolling exposition – railroad car Florida on Wheels. Image courtesy of the State Archives of Florida, Florida Memory.

The first FEC train to arrive in Fort Lauderdale was built by the 
Schenectady Locomotive Works in 1892.

Image courtesy of the State Archives of Florida, Florida Memory.



Bonnet House, Inc. Annual Report
July 2014 - June 2015
GIFTS OF CASH OR STOCK & 
ACTIVE PLEDGES

$100,000 or more
Broward County Cultural Division
Florida Division of Cultural Affairs
William L. Fortune and Joseph D. Blakley

$50,000 to $99,999
Anonymous
Richard H. Fortune
JM Family Enterprises, Inc.

$25,000 to $49,999
Belmar Development Associates
Bonnet House Alliance

$10,000 to $24,999
Jane Fortune and Robert Hesse
Peter and Joan Fortune
Helen Ingham Foundation
Elisabeth Bartlett Sturges
William R. Watts Foundation

$5,000 to $9,999
Jock and Penny Fortune
The Haller Foundation
Richard S. Ingham 
Leo B. Goodwin Foundation
Diana and Ralph Rau
Barbara and Fred Steinhardt
SB Architects
The Stimpson Co.
Larry “Peanuts” Wick

$2,500 to $4,999
Karen and Richard Beard
Dave and Sue Hagen
William Hines
The Hudson Family Foundation
Jeanne Lalli
Ann and Bob Powell
Tripp Scott
Patrick Shavloske and Mark Gerberding

$1,000 to $2,499
The Allstate Foundation
The Bannerman Family Foundation
TJ and Bob Bedard
James M. Boren
Gregory Coble and C.B. Babcock
Barbara Castell
Barbara Davis
Dragonfly Expeditions
Ted Drum
Joe and Nora Dyke
Connie and Theo Folz
Genspring Family Services
Raymond George, Jr.
William Gundlach

Patsy Hawkes 
Brian Hill & Mike Osceola
Lt. Gen. Patrick Hughes, Ret. & 
  Mrs. Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Shaw McCutcheon
John Lafalce and Allen Freshler
Geri Manning and Buck Schottland
Susan and Denis McQuillen
Samuel F. Morrison
John Newton and Mowry Spencer
Northern Trust Bank of Florida
Kent Planck and Tony Pastucci
Publix Supermarket Charities
Herbert Reis and William Coffey
John and Lois Schmatz 
Seminole Hard Rock Hotel & Casino
Dr. Anthony and Dianna Silvagni
Alice W. Smith
Roger A. Smith
Jim Stepp and Peter Zimmer
Straus Family Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Alfredo Tamburrino and Ted MacDonald
Visit Florida
Gini Vyfvinkel
Eric Bartlett Wentworth
Sumner T. White
Tom Woodham and Wilson Ellis

$500 to $999
AJ and Ellen Anderson
Sheila Barry
John E. Bird III
Bruce Roberts Campaign
Louis Cissone and Stephen Mayrosh
Theresa and Martin Cole
Jose and Mary Copeland Gonzalez
Warren Crane and Mark Smith
Patricia D’Antonio
Louise and Rudi Dill
Cathy Donnelly
Betty Douglas
Mr. R. K. Drummond
EDSA
Electronic Door Lift, Inc. - Gate Masters
Betsy Kornowski
Robert Kuhn and Steven Geyer
Le Club International Condominiums
Judith H. Maus
Mike Nucci Painting, Inc.
William B. O’Leary, Jr.
Oriental Rug Care
Osborne Roofing Company
Julie Pabst and Tim Ingham
Paul and Susan Regan
Jacquelyn and Bruce Rogow
Robin and Peter Strauss
Scott Thomas
Weidman Family Fund of the 
  Community Foundation of Broward

$250-$499
ACA Air Conditioning
American Portable Air Conditioning
Grace Antonello
Anne F. Brooks
Nancy Busnach and Joseph D’Ovidio
Gale Butler
C. W. Fischer Electric, Inc.
Janet and Russell Carlisle
George Castleman and 
  Yoshihiko Shigenari
George Douglas and Raymond Wieder
Joseph & Paula Dziminski
Janet Guardabassi
Richard and Sally Handley
Alicia Hernandez
Suzan P. Hinckley
Robert Judd and Russell Neal
Ms. Patricia H. Kearson
Barbara and Tom Keith
Glenda Kelley
Susan Lochrie
Hugh and Patricia McAndless
Linda Miller and Pat Curry
Dominick and Meike Miniaci
Geri and Bryan Murray
Andrew Potts and Steve Clark
The Retirement Research Foundation
Dan Routhier and Jac Venza
Bonnie and Stan Schweiger
Barbara B. Swenson
Susan Taylor
Monique Thomson
Dawn and William Trotter

$100 -$249
Gail Albohn
Joe and Winifred Amaturo
American Express Company
Associated Builders and Contractors, Inc.
Steven Auerbacher
AVMED
Phillip Bauder and Thomas Wersell
Lynette Beal and Lindsey Booth
Robert Beuret and Pauline Runkle
George H. Billings
James Black
Black & Associates
William Bock and Maria Sotolongo
Holly and Scott Bodenweber
George Brown and Gregg Kurek
Michelle and Steven Burghart
Brian M. Cann
Constance and Olivier Capot
Phyllis Caruccio & Rodney K. Murphey
Jim Chandler and David Buriak
Jeannine and John Clark
Mary Coraci
Mary and Ernest Costantino
Carol Cullen



Denyse and William Cunningham
Pamela Dadlani
Tina Dambrosio-Rivera and Victor Rivera
Deirdre Quincy Peters
Sandy and George Dolan
Marjorie Dorris
Lynn and Dolores Drayton
Jane L. Duff and Gordon Gelrod
Cynthia Eden
Sandra and Grant Einhorn
Ross and Heather Elgrim
Ervin  and Theodora Emery
Ken Farley and David Hagerman
Mary Beth Farrell
Denis Faucher and Gilbert Lanouette
Linda Fleischman and Robert Gardella
Kathleen and Steve Ginestra
Lori Gionti
Mary A. Giunta
William M. Grigsby
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Grimm
Armando Gutierrez Jr. and Milton Graves
Claudia Hafner and Douglas Wallick
Mary E. Harnden
Sue Harrison and Leslie Brock
Mary Harwood
Barry Herstein
Joan and Harold Hippler
Mrs. H. M. Hollinger
William Jaume
Qing Ji
H. Wesley Johnson
Claudia Keller
Keller Williams Realty
Maura Kelley and Maureen Mahoney
Debra and Frank Kennedy
Thomas O. King
Victoria Kirby
Yoshi and Monika Kirsch
Fran Koerner
Jane Komarow
Courtney Koyle
James and Renee LaBonte
Charles and Janet Langjahr
Carolyn and Wayne Lee
Theresa and Jack Levy
Carole Liddell
Brooke and Robert Lochrie
Babo and Dewitte Loe
James Long
Bob and Patty Lucas
John and Carol Lucas
James R. Lynch
Edward E. Mackey
Jennifer Marcroft
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph L. Marrinson
Pamela and Jack Matalon
Kathleen Mauro
Gavin McFarland and Natasha Zarrin
Kent McIntyre and John Tambasco
Rick McKenzie and Barbara Bartz
Jamie Meehan
Ralph C. Meola
Antoinette Merton

Eileen Mitchell
Mornington Consulting Partners
Sheryl Munson
Rebecca Norwood
Nova Southeastern University
Jim and Maureen O’Connell
Frederic and Jessica Olefson
Oliver Wyman
Elaine and Hugh Opie
June Page and William Goetz
Eric and Patricia Palson
Barbie Pearson
Peters Crotons & Deirdre Colby Peters
Jonathan and Leslie Pokress
Louise Proffer
Lolitta and David Reisner
Allan Rexinger, Esq. and John Davis
Peter and Jeanette Richtmyre
Pamela Roberts
Iva Rom-Lorenz and Leo Lorenz
Beth and Harrold Roy
Debbie Rubin
George and Rosalie Rusovick
John Sande and Richard Connolly
Linda and Charles Schaller
Franklin Schmidt
Melinda Schwartz
Bunny and Don Sheffield
Mr. and Mrs. Hampden H. Smith
Jeff and Lee Anne Snook
Lana and Craig Soules
Meg and John Spera
David Spilman and Eva Kapitany
Maria and Mario Spinaci
George and Lee Sprague
SSP (USA), Inc.
St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital
Stay In Ya Lane
Joseph Swidas and Dennis Mazza
James and Sandra Theriault
Diane Thoman
Anne Marie Treger and David Turock
Filio Tsapakis and Thomas Farrell
Nancy Turner
Maria C. Van Der Plas
John Van Vorst
Elizabeth H. Ward
Michael Warta and Joel Shapiro
Tom and Ruth Ann Watkins
Wilma and Richard Weidman
John Weinstock
Margo Wheet
Rose and Robert White
Patricia Williams
John and Joan Wolfe
Brett and Mary Wood
James and Suzanne Wright
Elizabeth and William Zimmer
Rade Zrilic

$1 -$99
Richard Acevedo
Thomas and Linda Adams
Robert Ajar

Judy Akins
Etta and Adebola Akoni
Lynn Alsmeyer-Johnson
Julie Altschuler
Martha Amesbury
Roy Anderson and Anthony Schifano
Tammy Anderson
Alice E. Appel
Senol Arabaci and Vincent Cullen
Frank Archangelo
Cheryl Arena
Kathryn Arpin
Jacqui Avello and Kyle Sorel
Geri Bailey
Donald Bakert
Nicole Balit
Olivia and Driss Balouane
Ed and Susanne Banks
Justin Banks
Paul Bannerman and Claude Lagace
Sarah Barbee
Joan Barber
Theresa Bariso
Galia Barlow
Kathleen and John Barrett
Polly Barry
Elise W. Bartlett
Edward Bartley
Jeanne Bass Winston
Joe Baumgartner
Shirley Beal
Robert D. Beal
Virginia Becart
Harold and Janice Summers Bedoukian
Susan Belding
Rhonda Bellas
John Benisch
Lynette Bennett
Karine Bennett
Katherine and Nicolaas Beukers
Trudy and Erik Bieck
Teresa Bieger
Priscilla Bird
John Bliss
Lourenda Block
Lynn Bonora
Laura Boone
Ronald Bourgeault
Josephine Bowker
Anita D. Boyd
Mary Ellen and John Boyle
Kay Boynton
Geri and Tom Braatz
Harriet Brackey and John Cruse
Cathy Bridges
Heather Brock
Lori Brown
Devy Bruch
Margaret P. Buchholz
Francis Buckley
Lois and Peter Bundy
Ms. Rebecca Burka
Heidi Burkhardt
Dr. Mary Butterfield
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Kim Byham and Scott Helsel
Eugene Cain
Mark A. Calderon
Carol B. Call
Alma Camphire
Linda Candlin
Donna Capobianco
Gail and Alvin Capp
Juliana and Barry Carew
Joan D. Carino
Carol Carnemolla
Andrew and Nancy Carroll
Stephen Carter
Patrick V. Casali
Robert Cassidy
Sandy Casteel
Sofia Castro
Andrea Cavallaro
Lynn Choudhury
Mark Christ
Ann Cilla
William and Theresa Claire
Gabrielle Clark
Becky and Richard Clarke
Lisa Cohen
David and Holly Collins
Eden Compton
Lee Contini
Ruth F. Corby
Mary Belle Cordell
Michael Cormier
Maria Isabel Cote
Virginia Courtenay
Roberta Cove
Edna Craig
Karen Craigue and Teresa Thompson
Jan Cranny
Graceanne and Frederick Creque
Elizabeth Crowers
Crosby Cruz and Michelle Graham
Nancy Cruz
Iwona Dada
Claudio Dasilva and Neil Strickland
Patricia and David Daul
Marjorie Davanzo
Carol Davis and Steve Rosser
Mimi H. Davis
Eleanor Davis
Roger and Teresa de Meillac
De Sales Class of ‘61
Paul and Linda Debold
Jerrolyn DeGracia
Elena and Jose Del Alamo
Tom Demma
M. E. DePalma
Shirley A. DeRosa-Newby
Stephanie Desir-Jean
Helene Desloge
Julie Deuschle
Bill and Darlene DeVaney
Bill Diamante
Marie-Sylvie Dione and Sylvain Maher
Barbara Dix
Ralph and Judy Doering

Judy and Ralph Doering
Jocelyne and Antoine Donato
Douglas Donoho
Kate Donohue
Lois Donovan
Maureen Dornau
Joan Doyle
Stephen Draft and Allen Peterson
Dolores and Lynn Drayton
Daphne Dressler
Lynn Drucker-Atkinson and 
  David Drucker
Judy Duffy
Maggie and Jim Dunn
Cindy and Katie Dunn
Catherine and Donald Dunn
Pete and Sue Dwyer
Elaine E. Dye
Annette R. Eaton
James Eberle and Herbert Bachmann
Jaime Ebright
Merle Eden
Margaret Edwards
Georgia Elfman
Jim Ellis
Janet Ellis
Susan Elsea
Dianne Ennis
Stacey Ennis
Pat Esgate and Brenda Reichfelderfer
Karen Eskesen
Susan Everest
Sal and Rachel Falcone
Mary Beth Farrell
Kristin Farrell and Luis Pardo
Sandra Fernandes
Raquel and Ray Ferrero Jr.
Rita Filbert
Shirle Finley
Michael Fisher and Gary Sacks
Russell Fitzpatrick
Nadine Floyd
Charles Flynn and Ken Pearce
Candace Ford
Laurie Ford
Louisa Foss
Stephen and Ann Foster
Ian Fraser
Susan Fuhr
Karla and Andrew Fuller
Justina Furey
Linda Furr
Ralph and Susan Galdo
Emilse B. Galvan
Christine Galvin
Brenna Garratt
Walter J. Gaugler, Jr.
Phyllis and James Geldbaugh
Susan Georges
Rowena Gerber and Bruce Bowen
Deborah I. Gernert
Susan J. Gilliland
Anthony Ginsberg
Renee Golden

Renee and Richard Goldman
Doris and Gene Goldman
Catherine Goulait
Ann Graves
Aleda and John Graziano
B. Greenhull
Ms. Deborah Greenstein
Jerry and Susie Greger
Ms. Linda Groene
Katherine Guida and Vincent Botta
Ms. Susan Gutman
Eleanor Haarmeyer
Paula and Jim Haliczer
Paula S. Hall
Susanne Hamilton
Sean Hamilton
Liliya Harpe
Cathryn Harradence
Patrick Harris and Wesley Walker
Jim Hartman 
Mary Harwood
Brad Haskins
Jim and Linda Hatlan
Cynthia Havel
Dave Hayes
Caroline Heckman
Mark and Judy Heinrich
Grace Heising
Martha J. Heminger
Teresa Herbert
Miriam Hershenson
William Hicks
Cheryl Hicks
Atha L. Hilliard
Ty Hodanish
Paul Hoff and Charles Poole
Michael and Deanna Hoffman
Dennis Hoffman
Kelly Hogan
Frederick Hohenadel
Rose and Joe Holland
John Holmes
Paul Holoweski
Elke G. Horky
Angela Horn
Brad Hoskins
Carey Houghton
Susan Howell
Marti Howland
Richard L. Huitema and H. John Velasco
June Hummel
Amy  Huneycutt and Arnold Suarez
Cristina Hurst and Adam Diamond
Timothy A. Hurst
Suzanne Hurst
Kirsten Hurst
Christine Hussey
Dean Barkley Jackson
James and Mariann James
Paula James
Dane Jensen
Marilyn Johansen
John Johnson
Tom Jones
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John Jors and Edward Hashek
David Josefski
Tamera Joy-Weber and Jeff Weber
Julie Haeger
Maria and Michael Katz
Lori Katz
Liz Kehlenbeck and Laura Glenn
Kathy Kelly
Josephine E. Kennedy
Amir Khan
Brigitte Kimmich
William King and John Scheifel
Shawn Kirvan
Peter and Jennifer Klein
Sher Klein
Harley Broe and Nancy Knott
Joe Knox and Rick Sweeney
Fern Kohn
Dave Koltermann
Mark Korell and Jane Mayberry
Ruth K. Korey
Robert Korhonen
Dan Korte
Janis Kramer
Linda Krijt
Gail Krischer
Lorraine Kwartler
John Lacy and David Dehass
John and Denise Lamberti
Christine Lambertus
Martin and Elanore Lampner
Greg Landburg and Derrick Ryan
Byron Langenfass and Mary Jo Bell
Andrea Larson and 
  William Kenneth Goosens
Gerald Laskey
J. Harrison Lassiter
Thomas and Irene Lathrop
Lauderdale-by-the-Sea Garden Club
Abby Laughlin
Dr. Joseph S. Lavinio, Jr.
Anna LaViolette
Joanne and Paul Leathe
Alice LeBrun
Liette Lecavalier
Marelise LeClerc
Kathy Leeper
Stephen Left
Nina Leibowich
Michael Lennon
Jamie I. Lennon
Deborah J. Lentini
Edward and Alisa Levy
Elanore and Leonard Levy
Joska Levy
David M. Lewis
WC Lim
Jui Lin
Alf Lindqvist
Peter Liszewski
Greg Little
David Litty
Tula Llanos and Toko Shimajuko
Corky and Nancy Llewellyn

Frederick Lohenadel
Michelle Lopez and Mike Isalgue
Luisa Lopez
Toni Lord
Elena Loughran
Tom Love and Rick McCollum
Lorraine Lucas and Anthony Barbara
Ms. Terri Lull
Sandra and Robert Lynch
Dennis Lynch and Edward Moyer
Pat Macak
Richard Mach and Julius Bianchi
James D. MacLennan
Steve and Debbie Madden
Jim Madgey and Ted Bywalski
Gabriele Magdanz
Michael Maher
Lin and Mark Maki
Antoinette Mancuso
Barbara Manella
Diana Marchand
Judith Margolis
Rosa Marino
Meredith and Richard Marks
Phoenix Marks
Marilyn Maroney
Beverly Matthews
Sharon Matuszewski
Nicholle M. Maudlin
Randolph Mayweather
Judy McAlpin
Jeffrey McAuley
Diane McBrearty
Andrew McCaffrey
Charles McCammon
Emmett McCarthy
Sheldon McCartney
Susan M. McClellan, AIA
Virginia McCormick
Christina McElhaney
Mark McElroy
Karen McElveen
Kay McFall
Elizabeth McGee and Mark Tortora
Maureen McGrath
Hugh J. McLaughlin
Frank and Barbara McLaven
Ellen C. McNally
Brian and Cindi Mead
Dennis Meaney
Alfdo Mejias, M.D.
Noel Melbourne
Gerri Mendez
Patsi Mennuti
Julia Merrell
Sonia Mesa
Barbara Middlebrooks
Anthony Mijares
Amanda Miles
Georgianna Miles
Larry Joe Miller
Ted Miller
Pat B. Miller
MaryLou Miller

Florence and Stephen Miner
Stephen Mistretta
Marty Mitchell
Keith and Luanna Mitzner
John D. Mizerany
Rosemarie Mocrytzki
Judith Modrak and Mark Lobene
Nancy A. Moening
Marjorie Montooth
Tanya Montoya
Sue Block Moore
Ines Moorhouse
Diane B. More
Sandra Moritz
Joel and Sheila Moss
Roy Moy
Teresa Mulrooney
Eugenia Nakis
Luis Napoles
Harvey Naylor and Francis Miller
Sue Nesbit
Kerry Nestle and Surendran Pandaran
Deborah Newman
Mary R. Neyra
Jamie Nicastro and Francesco Schiavulli
Sheila O’Brien
Walter O’Byrne
Joe and Karen O’Byrne
Winifred O’Connor
Kathleen O’Donnell
Paul Olney
Nancy Olson
Diane and Patrick Oser
Tony and Peggy Pagliarulo
Kariann Paige and Jayre Reaves
Paul Palombi
Kathryn Pascale
Helene Pasternak and James Magyar
Carol Patten
Lee and Sher Patterson
Angelo Patterson
Marina Pavlov
Wingate Payne
Brian and Laura Pehoski
Anthony Penfold
Doretta S. Penn
Philip Pepe
Robb Perry
Louise Petraitis
Nadia Petrossian
Victor M. Pineiro
J. Richard Pinnell and Robert J Scanlan
Mary Alice Pipkorn
Dawn and Stuart Podolnick
Barbara and Robert Porter
Brenda Powers
Joanne and John Pratt
Christina and Carl Primavera 
Louise Proffer
Richard Prince and Eugene Sorrells
Allen Pummill
Chris Quartin
Kristin and Chris Ramos
Rosa Raskin and Adam Vellone
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Holly Ray and Pedro Maseda
David Rayside and Gerald Hunt
Thomas Rebek
Madhava Reddy
Thomas Regan
Nicholas Reis
Dr. Jane Riles
Ronald D. Risner
Lillian P. Robertson
Pamela Rodriguez
Fred Rogers
Ellen Rollins
Carol Rosenbloom
Kerry Ross
Louise Rossman
Richard Rotman
Ron Royce and Pam Kriegsman
Janis Rubel
Carol and Howard Rubinson
Ethel and Harrold Ruck
Dr. Christopher Rudman
Gerardo and Hilary Ruiz
Barbara A. Russo
Tricia Rutsis
Anne Sallee
Bobbie Salvati
Blanca Sanchez and John Maliani
Troy and Lisa Sanders
Sylvia A. Sanders
Gerri Sant
Joan Sapik
David Saylor
Reesa B. Schachter
Debby and John Schaefer
Gloria Schall
Ellie and Bernie Schinder
Daniel Schmeder and John Schobel V
Maria and Sabrina Schneider
Marlene Schotanus
Nancy and Donald Schreiber
Isabelle Schuette
James A. Schuster
Chris Schweer
Irene Schyberger
Anna Lea Seago
Dr. and Mrs. E.E. Pete Seiler
Mariana Seixas
Juliet Serabian and Andrew Cardella
Sandra Settlemire
Stephen Seu and Wayne Sullivan
Tammy Seymour
Kathy Shampaine
Margaret A. Sharrow
Carol Sherman
Raymond O. Shim
Karen and Fred Shipman
Barbara Signer
Betty and Leon Sikes
Ron Simmons and Chris McDougald
Faustina Sindall
Larry Singer
Michael and Patricia Sittig
Debbie Skinner

Phil and Donna Slotsky
Robert Small and Gregory Taylor
Raymond and Patricia Smith
Meredith S.S. Smith
Dennis and Pat Smith
Catherine Smith and Jeremy Deni
Doris V. Smith
Eleanor Smith
Lee Anne Snook
Barry Solomon and Georgette Michel
Linda Solomon
Lynn Somol
Sally-Anne Southgate
Kevin Soyt and Richard Aronowitz
Tamara Spalding
Rae Spelman
Ashley Spies and Adam Chess
Margaret Spitler
Sondra St. Martin
Louise Stahly
Patsy R. Staletovich
Maureen Stawarz
Peter Steinman
Patricia Stejskal
Judy Stepan
Vivien Sterghos
Viola Stillson and Stefano Viola
Samuel F. Stolgitis
George and Marilyn Storrs
Patricia Stover and Carol Shannon
David Stowe
Haldi Svanberg
Masahiro Taguchi
Michele and Raul Tapia
Thomas Taplinger
Betty Tarantelli
Jaclyn Tarlowe
Michele Tate
Molly Taylor
Warren Taylor
Clive Taylor
Carl Teich and Tom Daly
Bonita Telford
Holly and Steve Thibault
Karen and Thomas Thompson
Jacquee Thompson-Kenny
Tom and Ellen Thurston
Peter Tingom
Joyce Tolman
Melanie and Mark Tooley
Alfred Torres
Cindy Treece
C.L. and Cheryl Turner
Tramble Turner
Randy Turner
Tanya Tweeton
William H. Tyre
Catherine Uustal
Joan Van Ness and Lorraine Michels
Maureen Vaughan
Olga Veysman
Valerie Viglione
Don Viny and Bob Cooper
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Peeranut Visetsuth
Thomas Vokes and Robert Hamilton
Valerie Vopinek and Thomas Ruane
Mr. Harry Vordermeier
Theresa Voynik
Didgie Vrana
Carolyn VunKannon
Raines and Claudia Waedlich
Wayne Waldeck and Lee Rector
John Walden
Isabel Walden
John Wallis and Robert Stanek
Sherry Walters
Thomas Warner
Catherine Warriner
Katherine Wasconis
Patricia Watson
Karen Webb
Barbara S. Wells
Leslie Wells Rambin
Sandra Welsh
Bonnie and Bill Wettlaufer
Carol and Harold Wheeler
Nancy C. Wheeler
Clay Wieland
Mary Wilcox
Douglas Williams
William H. Williams
Richard and Diane Wilner
Greg and Diana Wilson
R.W. Wilson
Laraine Wilson
Emmy Wilson
Elaine Wittwer
Mischellie Wood
Petur Workman
David and Jewell Wray
Keyu Yan and Darrin Wilson
Art and Linda Yengling
Betty Young
Rachel Zeltwanger
Angela Zoss
Joan Zuckerman
Hanna Zukoski
Frank Zurek and Larry Scott

HONORARY AND MEMORIAL 
GIFTS

In Memory of Corliss S. Bennett
	 Georgia Elfman
	 Judith H. Maus
	 Kent Planck and Tony Pastucci

In Memory of Raymond Colbert
	 Anne F. Brooks

In Memory of Walter Gaugler
	 Sheila Barry
	 Anne F. Brooks
	 Randolph Mayweather
	 Linda Schaller
	 Susan Taylor

Annual Report July 2014 - June 2015 (cont’d)
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In Memory of Joseph Helms
	 Linda Schaller

In Memory of Charles Henness
	 Betty Douglas

In Memory of Mary Louise Hines
	 Linda Schaller

In Memory of Joseph J. Lalli
	 De Sales Class of ‘61
	 Bill and Darlene DeVaney
	 Cynthia and James Eden
	 Qing Ji
	 Jeanne Lalli
	 Alice LeBrun
	 David Litty
	 Susan Lochrie
	 Ralph and Diana Rau
	 SB Architects
	 Bonnie and Stan Schweiger
	 Masahiro Taguchi
	 Betty Tarantelli
	 Elaine Wittwer

In Memory of Bill Low
	 Anne F. Brooks

In Memory of Ted MacDonald
	 Anne F. Brooks
	 Paul Palombi
	 Linda Schaller
	 Susan Taylor

In Memory of Aurdrey W. Olson
	 Betty Douglas

In Memory of Lupita Perez
	 Anne F. Brooks

In Honor of Ralph and Diana Rau
	 Maria and Mario Spinaci

In Memory of Jean Rowe Spencer
	 Maria and Mario Spinaci

In Honor of Jac Venza
	 Eileen Mitchell

GIFTS OF GOODS AND SERVICES

$20,000 or More
A. Alexander Events

$10,000 to $19,999
Fowler White Boggs, P.A.

$5,000 to $9,999
Tripp Scott

$2,500 to $4,999
EDSA 
Seminole Hard Rock Hotel & Casino

$1,000 to $2,499
Historic Downtowner LLC
Kelly’s Landing New England Seafood 
Mike Osceola and Brian Hill
Donna Sorensen
Victoria Park Flower Studio
Don Viny

$500 to $999
Marsha Schloesser
Southport Raw Bar & Restaurant
Virginia Vyfvinkel

$250 to $499
ConservArt
Georgia Elfman
Karen Eskesen
Eleanor Smith

$100 to $249
Sandra Granson
Vicki Kantner
Platinum Tents

$1 to $99
Broward Orchid Supply, Inc.
Dianne Ennis 
James Lawson
Chevaune Morris
Linda Schaller
Larry “Peanuts” Wick
We strive to keep our records as accurate 
as possible. Please contact the develop-
ment office at (954) 703-2603 with any 
questions about how your gift is listed. 
You may also send an email to:
patrickshavloske@bonnethouse.org.
Mission
Bonnet House Museum & Gardens stew-
ards the legacy of the Bartlett and Birch 
families by preserving their historic estate 
and providing programming that nurtures 
creative expression, delights the senses, 
educates, and honors the natural environ-
ment.

Daniel Routhier

Conservation Corner
By Denyse Cunningham

Annual Report July 2014 - June 2015 (cont’d)

New Giclées! 

The two artists of our Haitian 
paintings, Sully Obin (market scene-
above) and Edouard Jean (cotton 
picking scene), are well known 
members of the “Cap-Haitian” 
school of painting. Refined linear 
elements, meticulous paint handling 
and a subject matter that encom-
passes both daily life and the area’s 
rich history characterize the painting 
style of Cap-Haitian artists.

     Katie Barr, former president 
of the Haitian Collection, a well-
known gallery that was once located 
in Delray Beach, visited Bonnet 
House to see the paintings. She said 
they were “…both excellent exam-
ples of the Cap-Haitian School of 
painting.”

     The paintings were both given 
to Mrs. Bartlett by her son-in-law, 
Whitey Lutz sometime after 1953.

     The original paintings have 
shown the wear and tear of being 
outside in the harsh maritime en-
vironment which is Bonnet House. 
To preserve the originals they were 
placed in climate controlled locked 
storage. The Haitian Loggia did not 
look right without them. Through 
the generous gift of L. (Peanuts) 
Wick giclẻe copies were made of 
the originals.

     Giclẻe (pronounced “jeeclay”) 
Continued on Page 11
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Each year I have been 
asked to write an article 
for our newsletter about 
volunteering at Bonnet 
House; this year is no 
exception.  Our atten-
dance for tours is ever 

increasing along with requests for group tours, edu-
cation programs, special events and weddings.  Need-
less to say Bonnet House NEEDS YOU!!!

We have a diverse group of volunteers: Retired 
doctors, nurses, lawyers, accountants, federal govern-
ment employees, engineers, teachers, master garden-
ers...well, I could go on and on.  The one thing all of 
these people have in common is their love for Bonnet 
House.  

Continued on Page 12

Conservation Corner (Cont’d)

New “Old” Refrigerator

Bonnet House Museum & Gardens is now the proud 
possessor of a new “old” General Electric refrigera-
tor in the Pantry! The old one was not in our period 
of significance (1930s & 1940s) and was rusty and 
unsightly; it didn’t even work!  A historically accu-
rate replacement was found at the thrift store, Starting 
Over Enterprises, Inc. a non-profit organization that 
“helps the homeless help themselves” by training 
them in carpentry skills. 
Bonnet House volunteer Tanya Tweeton partially 
funded the purchase of the vintage refrigerator.
  

James Ozment, Bonnet House 
Maintenance Worker, restored the 
old unit to its former glory.

Home refrigerators were rare in the 
early days. When Bonnet House 
was built in 1920 only about 
20,000 mechanical refrigerators 
were in the United States and the 
old fashion ice boxes significantly 
out sold them. 

A large wooden ice box currently resides in the 
Cadillac Garage. Frederic Bartlett’s family hardware 
firm Hibbard Spencer and Bartlett’s 1922 products 
catalog only lists ice boxes for sale. The 1929 catalog 
lists units that are “Suitable for Either Ice of Me-
chanical Refrigeration.” The Bonnet House wooden 
ice box is larger than all the other boxes illustrated 
in both catalogs.  These catalogs are preserved in the 
Bonnet House archives and were given to the muse-
um by Frederic Clay Bartlett’s grandson Eric Bartlett 
Wentworth.

Our new refrigerator model dates from the 1930s. 
Its style replaced that of the “Monitor-Top” refrig-
erators that General Electric introduced in the late 
1920s. These types of models got their name from the 
hatbox shaped ring that covered the compressor as-
sembly which was thought to resemble the gun turret 
on the Civil War iron-clad warship the USS Monitor. 
The flat-topped model replaced the monitor-top in 
1933.

Bonnet House Volunteers
By Linda Schaller

is a method of printmaking and is the latest techno-
logical advancement in the world of fine art printing. 
Fine art giclẻe prints are high resolution dye prints 
which are the recognized standard for digital print-
ing. The color, detail and tonal quality of these prints 
make them almost identical to the original. 

Originally de-
signed for paper, 
now widely used 
on canvas, a 
giclẻe, if stored 
in a dark space, 
will last for a long 
time.

     First a high reso-
lution digital im-

age is made with a digital camera or flatbed scanner. 
Special lighting is used to capture the smallest detail 
and insure fidelity to the original. The image is then 
color corrected to mimic the original as closely as 
possible. It is then printed and stretched on to a frame 
or mounted on a ridged sub-straight, then framed.

     Peanuts was so happy with the results of the Hai-
tian painting giclẻes he agreed to also fund creating 
giclẻes of the 25 original ceiling panels which Mr. 
Bartlett painted for the Bartletts’ property in
Davie, Nymphanglade. The Boca Raton conservation 
establishment ConservArt mounted the canvases and 
framed them. All 25 of the reproductions of Frederic 
Bartlett’s paintings that have hung in the courtyard 
since 1996 were sold in the Museum Shop generating 
much needed revenue during this slow time of year.

The giclẻes were created by Joseph Charles of Joseph 
Charles Fine Art in North Palm Beach.
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Bonnet House Volunteers (Cont’d)

This summer has been extremely hot and humid 
– each day volunteers come over to work on the 
grounds, work with the orchids, guide, greet, court-
yard coordinate, help in the offices, help in the mu-
seum shop and tell our story on the nature trail tours.  
These summer volunteers are terrific!  They sweat 
and get rained upon, but they have a smile for each 
visitor.
  
Here are some of their stories--I will let the volun-
teers speak for themselves:

Rita - I was by the lake on the north side of the bridge 
when I saw five turtles having a meeting.  Not kid-
ding.  They were in a circle, all facing toward one 
another, their heads nodding and wagging (solemnly 
as befitted the occasion, I thought).  Feeling in my 
pocket for my phone, I started to move quietly to-
ward them when PFST!   They sensed me.  As one, 
they disappeared instantly into the water. If there are 
skeptics about this, I am prepared to take an oath on 
it.  (Always something new to see!)

Don - On a tour with 
4th graders, I was 
handing out reward 
tickets for good ques-
tions and answers. In 
the Drawing Room 
when we got to the 
exit door I mentioned 
Evelyn’s love for her 
dogs, but before I 
could point to the dog 
bowl by the desk, one 
of the students asked 
if he could have 10 
points for knowing 
her dog’s name. I was 
speechless. I said we 

did know some of the names, but I didn’t know how 
anyone could know them until we got to her paintings 
later in the tour. The boy insisted he knew the dog’s 
name, but wouldn’t give it up for less than 10 points. 
I agreed and he blurted “PURINA! It’s on the dog’s 
bowl!” He got his 10 points.  (Kids say the darndest 
things!)

Christopher - Already I feel like a welcomed member 
of the BH family and really find my time spent with 

you all highly rewarding. The staff especially regu-
larly demonstrate their appreciation for the volunteer 
force.  

John - Thanks to the memory of Ted MacDonald 
who brought me in and taught me “the tour.”  (Each 
volunteer leaves a special legacy; when we lose one 
it affects us all.)  

Nancy - I enjoy the 
camaraderie with other 
Bonnet House vol-
unteers and staff, and 
the quiet, peaceful 35 
acres is instant therapy 
from the crazy world!

Barbara - I love being 
at BH every week. I 
have volunteered at 
various other organi-
zations in Broward 
County.   The culture at BH is by far the most 
welcoming in my experience. It is a happy place to 
be.

Linda - Volunteering at Bonnet House is helping
me to adapt to living here in South Florida.  I’ve 
greatly appreciated the friendliness of the BH staff 
and veteran guides as I work through this process. 
Learning the Bonnet House story has introduced me 
to aspects of South Florida history that I would not 
have otherwise known.

Eileen - It’s a pleasure to show such a delightful 
house to students and help set them on a lifelong path 
of enjoying visiting historical houses and museums.

Dan - Bonnet House has been a wonderful place 
to lend my efforts.  A truly special place filled with 
wonderful things and exceptional people. 

Keith - It’s a pleasure to be part of such a well-orga-
nized operation supporting a genuine attraction. 

Tanya - As we say in Wisconsin, a little bit of sanity 
at Bonnet House in the midst of Fort Lauderdale life!

Your time and talent are always appreciated.  Vol-
unteers are needed to share the Bonnet House story.  
Please contact lindaschaller@bonnethouse.org or 
954-703-2606.

Don Vinny as Ponce de Leon

Barbara Davis
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Alliance Calendar
October - December 2015

 

 
October 19		  11:30am	 General Membership Meeting    			  Sea Watch Restaurant

November 4          	 6-9pm 		  Roaring Twenties Soiree Fundraiser 		  On the Veranda

November 11      	 9:30am 		 Motorcoach Excursion				    TBD

December 8         	 11:30am   	 Holiday Charity Luncheon	   		  Lauderdale Yacht Club

The Lily Pad
A Note From the Alliance President 

 Welcome once again Bonnet 
House Alliance Members! 
Please join us for our Welcome 
Back Luncheon including 
an exciting program on Fort 
Lauderdale history on Mon-
day, October 19th at 11:30am 
at the fabulous SEA WATCH 
Restaurant.  Our Guest speaker 
will be Patsy West, local history 

author and 5th generation resident who has published 
numerous books on the relationship between Fort 
Lauderdale’s early settlers and the Seminole Indians. 

Roar into the fall season at our second annual 
SPEAKEASY SOIREE II on Wednesday, Novem-
ber 4th from 6:00-9:00 pm on the Veranda. Dress up 
in your best vintage attire for an evening of Gatsby 
Style fun! Cocktails, hors d’oeuvres, live music and 
costume contest and dancing under the moonlight 
reminiscent of the era of fine socials hosted by the 
Bartletts’ themselves. 

This year we will introduce a MOTORCOACH 
EXCURSION on Wednesday, November 11th from 
9:30am to 2:30pm. Save-the-date as we have several 
options for this educational field trip and appreciate 
membership input as to which destination to select. 

Catch up with all our snow birds and get into the holi-
day spirit at our HOLIDAY CELEBRATION PARTY 

at Lauderdale Yacht Club on Tuesday, December 8th 
at 11:30am. Open to all members, their guests and 
volunteers. Three course luncheon $40 per person.

Calling all designers for our Entirely Entertaining 
Designers info social on Tuesday, January 5, 2016 
from 4-6pm on the Veranda.  Details and information 
for our most spectacular fundraiser will be presented.

The Alliance proudly presents our 21st annual EN-
TIRELY ENTERTAINING XXI on Monday, Febru-
ary 22, 2016 from 11am to 2pm. This sell-out signa-
ture luncheon honors Evelyn Bartlett’s passion for an 
exquisite table with local artists and designers show-
casing tablescapes that range from the whimsical to 
most elegant in this one of a kind event. Advance 
reservations are required as seating is limited. $120-
$160 per person. 

As volunteers at Bonnet House you have many choic-
es to utilize your talents. We need your enthusiasm, 
help and support to ensure continued success at our 
beautiful and truly unique Bonnet House. 

Please check our calendar for additional luncheons 
and events.  I sincerely look forward to working with 
each of you in our Alliance family and welcome your 
ideas, efforts and contributions.  We have a fantastic 
new board and committees this year and know you 
will enjoy your participation with our team. 

Kindest regards,
Susan Howell-Gundlach
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Cruisin’ Down the River 
by Marlene Schotanus
               
What do you do on a rainy, miserable day in Fort 
Lauderdale? How about a Bonnet House boat tour?

Yes, we were 
worried about 
the weather; 
however, it 
was short 
lived.  Be-
tween the hos-
pitality of the 
Carrie B crew, 
help from the 

Bonnet House volunteers, the donation of wine and 
snacks by Kelly’s Landing and Stephen Draft’s intro-
duction of Historic Dreamers & Schemers from Fort 
Lauderdale’s past, the weather was not an issue.

Do not miss the boat for our next tour on November 
14, 2015.  Historian and author Susan Gillis presents 
“A Boat Ride Down Memory Lane.” 

Visit bonnethouse.org or call (954) 653 -1555 to re-
serve your space on the next cruise.

News The Little Gift Shop
by Dianne Ennis

We might be little 
but we are big on 
pleasing our cus-
tomers.  With the 
upcoming holidays 
upon us, we are the 
go-to location for 
all your gift needs.  
We feature Charles 
Albert, a worldwide 
jewelry designer and 
manufacturer who 
creates high-quali-
ty artisan pieces to 
amaze our custom-
ers. His collection is 
meticulously handcrafted and hallmarked, thus en-
suring each piece’s authenticity.  We also carry other 
well-known jewelry designers featuring gold, sterling 
silver, and crystals. For organic lovers, we present 
Organic Tagua Jewelry.  We have something for ev-
eryone. Our gifts and household items are unique and 
will please everyone on your holiday list. Thanks to 
our Bonnet House Fine Artists you can own prints of 
their masterpieces featuring various areas of Bonnet 
House, our famous monkeys, our beautiful orchids, 
and don’t forget the swans. We have the perfect 
stocking stuffers from French soaps, beautiful ladies 
scarfs, books that capture the history of Fort Lauder-
dale to seashore shells. Children’s motion books are 
a big hit with grandmothers. We are small but carry a 
good variety of inventory that delights everyone. 

Don’t forget there is a 
20% discount for our 
volunteers and members 
during the month of No-
vember, just in time for 
the holidays. A great gift 
is a Bonnet House mem-
bership; it is the gift that 

keeps giving all year long.  For your convenience, 
tickets for Concerts Under-the-Stars, Impressions, 
Cruising Down the River, Garden & Gourmet Food 
Festival also the many classes and workshops fea-
tured at Bonnet House are sold at the Museum Shop.  
We look forward to seeing you and helping you find 
that perfect gift.  Pick up a Museum Shop Pass at the 
Welcome Center or South Gate and you are on your 
way to a fun shopping experience. 

A Boat Ride Down Memory Lane

We Do! 
by Nicholle Maudlin
               

Now that it’s le-
gal for everyone 
to get married 
in the state of 
Florida, Bonnet 
House Muse-
um & Gardens 
wants to extend 

a special invitation to our LGBT members to con-
sider saying “We Do” at the estate.  Bonnet House 
provides a beautiful, exclusive setting for ceremonies 
and receptions, along with use of the property for 
photography, host/hostess service and private use of 
the upstairs air-conditioned changing room.  One-
hour ceremony rates start at only $500 and four-hour 
receptions start at $5,200.  We hope you will consider 
letting Bonnet House, our staff and volunteers be 
part of your wedding plans!!  For more information, 
please contact Nicholle Maudlin, Event Manager at 
nichollemaudlin@bonnethouse.org or 
954.703.2608.	
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Calendar of Events

ORCHID, GARDEN &  
GOURMET FOOD FESTI-
VAL 
December 5 & 6, 2015
9:00 am - 4:00 pm  
Purchase tickets at 
bonnethouse.org

Orchid Festival

LECTURE SERIES
January 11, February 8 & 
March 14
10:00 am 

A BONNET HOUSE FINE 
ARTIST EXHIBIT
January 14, 6:00 pm

CONCERTS UNDER THE 
STARS 
January 21, February 11, 
March 10 & April 7 
7:00 pm - 9:00 pm  
Young Artist Music Series

ENTIRELY ENTERTAIN-
ING
February 22
11:00 am - 2:00 pm

IMPRESSIONS: A JURIED 
ART EXHIBIT
March 3
6:00 pm

Please visit us online at 
bonnethouse.org for more in-
formation and a detailed 
calendar of events.

ZENTANGLE WORK-
SHOPS
January 12 - 26
12:30 am - 2:30 pm 

February 9 - 23
12:30 am - 2:30 pm 

March 8 - 22
12:30 am - 2:30 pm

CALLIGRAPHY WORK-
SHOPS
January 12 - February 9
9:30 am - 11:30 am 

March 3 - 29
9:30 am - 11:30 am

ORCHID CLASSES
February 6, 13, 20 & 27
10:00 am - 12:00 pm

FLORA & FAUNA CLASSES
Sunday, April 3 & May 1
2:00 pm - 5:00 pm

PASTEL WORKSHOP 
April 7 & 8
10:00 am - 4:00 pm

WATERCOLOR WORK-
SHOPS
January 6 - February 10
9:30am - 12:30 pm or 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm

February 24 - March 30
9:30am - 12:30 pm or 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm

ORCHID WATERCOLOR 
PAINTING
January 22 & 23
9:00 am - 3:00 pm

ACRYLIC WORKSHOPS
January 7 - February 11
9:30am - 12:30 pm or 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm

February 25 - March 31
9:30am - 12:30 pm or 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm

River Cruise

CRUISING DOWN THE 
RIVER 
November 14, 2015 & 
March 26, 2016 
5:00 pm - 7:00 pm
Purchase tickets at 
bonnethouse.org

Let’s Go Birding

BIRDING CLASSES
2:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
November 8, 2015
HAWKS GALORE 

January 10 
ASCEND TO BETTER 
BIRDING

March 6 
BIRDING BY EAR & 
HABITAT

Register online at
bonnethouse.org




